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Wow, October is already here! There have been a lot 
of changes and we are excited to share this school 

year with you. Please read through this month’s 
newsletter closely to find out the awesome things 

going on this month. As always, please don’t hesitate 
to contact us! 
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A message from your principal!

Sincerely, Ms. Rachel 
Amstutz
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Who We Are Our MissionMonarch Academy Annapolis (MAA) is a 
Public Charter School contracted 

through AACPS, run by The Children’s 
Guild. The Children’s Guild programs are 

guided by Transformation Education 
(TranZed),MAA is approaching the 
authorization to become an official 

International Baccalaureate, Primary 
Years Programme School.

At Monarch Academy Annapolis, 
we educate the whole child by 

empowering students to embrace 
diversity, inspire curiosity, and 

cultivate compassion.

Exceptional 
Education for 
Every Learner!

Dear Marvelous Monarch Annapolis Families,

Congratulations and Thank You are in order!!! With your partnership, we have launched the 2020-2021 school year in the 
virtual environment. We have welcomed 780 students throughout PreK-5th grades, our new e-School program launched, 
and we have successfully located all our students. Launching a new school year in a virtual environment is no small feat, 
but we are now well into the new school year and we want you to know how much we appreciate you and your 
partnership!

October is a busy month at school. On Friday, we mark the halfway point of the first marking period, and you will have 
access to interims on the Parent Portal. This will show you your child’s current progress and will be a great tool to 
facilitate a conversation at Parent Teacher Conferences next week. If you do not have Parent Portal Access, please contact 
our main office at 410-934-1444 or email Mrs. Ruiz at aruiz@aacps.org.

Parent Teacher Conferences are scheduled for next week, Monday, October 12 and Tuesday, October 13. Please note, 
students will not attend class on these days. Instead our teachers are hoping to meet with every family to discuss progress 
and partner for success. If you have not yet scheduled a conference, contact your child’s teacher or the main office to 
make an appointment.

We are very excited to see our new Prekindergarten program grow each week! This MSDE grant funded program is an 
incredible resource to the community. We can continue accepting enrollment in our program through December. We have 
both tuition-free and tuition paid seats available, depending on income eligibility. Please contact Mr. Turner 
(turnerb@childrensguild.org), Director of Admissions for more information! If you know of a family with a 4-year-old child, 
send them our way! Great things are happening in PreK and this important program helps students enter kindergarten 
prepared for maximum success! 

On Saturday, our PTA held its first virtual general meeting and had a good turn out! We encourage you to join the PTA and 
to participate in the meetings, committees, and other opportunities to partner with our school. Be on the lookout for 
information about an evening opportunity coming up this month focused on mental health supports for students and 
families.

Also, this month, you will begin to see opportunities for extracurricular clubs! All opportunities will be virtual for the time 
being. We are expanding our approach to include a variety of types and formats of clubs. We are always seeking to expand 
our offerings; if you or someone you know might be interested in providing a unique experience for our students, please 
connect with Ms. Kate McFaul at mcfaulk@monarchacademy.org for more information!

We sincerely appreciate your partnership and support of Monarch Academy Annapolis. Great things are happening at our 
school! To see more of the awesomeness, keep an eye on social media and stay connected with us.

Have a fabulous October!

https://www.tranzed.org/
mailto:aruiz@aacps.org
mailto:turnerb@childrensguild.org
mailto:mcfaulk@monarchacademy.org


*UPDATES from Mr. Clapper!*

Devices Update
Our school is continuing to work with The Children’s Guild to secure and distribute devices to all of our families 
that request one. While we have not yet achieved this goal, we are working to contact families as quickly as 
possible once more devices become available. If you have not yet completed our survey and need a device, 
please complete the survey below. Please include the names of your students in your responses.

English

Espanol

Free and Reduced Meals Application
If you have not already done so, please take a moment to complete the Free and Reduced Meals Application. 
This application allows students who qualify to receive Free or Reduced meal prices. Families who receive 
benefits from it must apply each year. This application is very important to the school and we want all families, 
even if you think you will not qualify, to complete the application. Monarch Academy Annapolis is a Targeted 
Title I school. We receive additional funding based on the number of students that qualify. This funding helps 
provide staff, family events, and materials that benefit our identified students. We will also be doing a 
classroom incentive for the class in each grade level that has the highest rate of completed applications. If you 
still need to, please complete the application today at the link below!

Free and Reduced Meals Application

iReady Testing
All students in grades K-5 are currently taking the iReady diagnostic. This diagnostic is not a high-stakes test, but 
a way for your child’s teacher to determine their current academic levels. This data allows the teacher to 
provide instruction that will be on your child’s level. Please be sure to encourage your child to do the best work 
they can do. Students will take a both a Reading and Math diagnostic. We want to make this a low-stress 
experience. If you child needs to take breaks or needs to work on it at additional times beyond what the teacher 
initially schedules, that is ok. We want all students to finish both the reading and math sections and to feel good 
about the effort and energy they have put into doing their best.

Supply Pick-Up
Monarch Academy Annapolis has so far done 2 different school supplies pick-ups. The first pick-up was 
conducted in late August and the second was in mid September. We are still awaiting the arrival of a few more 
items and will be scheduling a final materials pick-up once those items arrive. If you missed either of the first 
two pick-ups and want to get those materials, please email Mr. Clapper at bclapper@aacps.org to schedule a 
time. 
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https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1P99_ZY3hfPAQAdG0qgv-HS4J_XeM6JmQ9B9Qq9DkwBU/edit
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1s9zcTSEBcKnf3bjSN_36gi5ODZ9y7d8-SZmvzZpb8k4/edit
http://aacpsschools.org/nutrition/apply-for-free-or-reduced-price-meals/
mailto:bclapper@aacps.org


*UPDATES from Mr. Johnson*

Building Access Updates
At Monarch Academy Annapolis, we value your safety! Due to restrictions caused by the COVID-19 
pandemic, visitors are currently allowed in the building by appointment only. All visitors must wear a mask 
and maintain all social distancing protocols. Students and children are not allowed to enter the building 
unless they are a part of our before and after care program facilitated by the YMCA. In order to minimize 
interactions, we are currently asking that visitors remain outside for our supply and instrument pickups. 
Thank you for your cooperation as we help to maintain the health and safety of our staff and community!

Emergency Card Verification Report Update
The Emergency Card Verification Report contains information that we have on file for your child. At the
beginning of each academic year, we ask our families to read the information carefully, make any necessary 
changes, and return the report to the school. A section of the Emergency Card Verification Report is to 
inform parents about activities for which the school system needs permission. Generally, this section 
includes information about the Youth Tobacco and Risk Survey, Release of Information to Military Recruiters, 
Use of Social Media, and a Media Release. You can indicate whether you wish to allow your child to be 
interviewed, videotaped, or photographed for stories done by AACPS and outside sources. Please note that 
the Emergency Card Verification Report also allows you to update contact and transportation information. If 
you have any questions or need assistance with Emergency Verification Reports, please contact Ms. Nyia 
Curtis via ncurtis@aacps.org or 410-934-1444.

Attendance Updates
To be successful, students must attend school regularly. Parents can encourage proper attendance by 
ensuring that their child: 

• gets enough rest
• eats a healthy breakfast
• has adequate time to log-in to school. 

Monarch Academy Annapolis uses Blackboard (formerly Connect-ED), an automated telephone notification 
system that phones the homes of absentees. There are lawful reasons for absence from school. Whenever 
your child is absent, you must provide a note of explanation to the school within three days of your child’s 
return to school. Absences due to illness in excess of five consecutive days require a physician’s note. School 
counselors and pupil personnel workers are available to assist families in situations where students are 
having difficulty with school attendance. A student who is lawfully absent will be allowed to make up work 
within a reasonable number of days and will receive credit for that work. A student who is illegally absent 
will also be allowed to make up work. In certain cases, where extenuating circumstances exist, the principal 
may recommend awarding credit for those assignments. If your child is going to be out of school for an 
extended time, you should call the school immediately to make plans for instruction. Students who are out 
of school for an extended time may be eligible to receive home and hospital instruction. If you have any 
questions or need assistance with Attendance at Monarch Academy Annapolis, please contact Ms. Nyia 
Curtis via ncurtis@aacps.org or 410-934-1444.

page 4

mailto:ncurtis@aacps.org
mailto:ncurtis@aacps.org


*Important Dates*
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Coming up in October:
10/5 Virtual Band/String and Chorus Classes 
start!!
10/7 Parents and Primary Years Program 
(PYP) Night! (Grades 3-5)
10/9 Interims to be sent home
10/12 Parent/Teachers Conferences
10/13 Parent/Teachers Conferences
10/14 Parents and Primary Years Program 
(PYP) Night! (Pre-K-2)

*Important Resources*
Coronavirus Information and 
Updates can be found here.

https://health.maryland.gov/coronavirus

Not receiving digital communication from 
us? Please let us know immediately!

MonarchAnnapolis@gmail.com

MAA Virtual School Link

Digital 2020-
2021 AACPS 
Calendar

AACPS Families 
Resources

AACPS Bullying, 
Harassment, or 
Intimidation 
Reporting Form 

https://health.maryland.gov/coronavirus
mailto:MonarchAnnapolis@gmail.com
https://www.aacps.org/site/handlers/filedownload.ashx?moduleinstanceid=6890&dataid=30871&FileName=BOE%20Approved%20202021%20Calendarrev93020.pdf
https://www.aacps.org/families
https://secure.aacps.org/webapps/SEFP/OSOS
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“Special Celebration Moments”

Welcome everyone! You have entered the MAA Diversity in 
ACTION Zone. Be certain to put on your hat of creativity because it is 

time to celebrate a special moment in YOUR life. You can celebrate 
anyone, anything, or any event that is important to you and celebrates 
diversity. I wonder what you will find when you research an important 
event/person that shares your birthday. There is a world of cool things 
for you to learn about. So, let’s get started and don’t forget to share all 

the cool things you learn! They just might be announced on the 
morning announcements!

Also, feel free to contact our MAA Media Center for lots of cool ways to 
get information about your “Special Celebration Moments.”

https://forms.gle/CH6Uz2AEph6AcKYdA

https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.gle%2FCH6Uz2AEph6AcKYdA&data=01%7C01%7Cncurtis%40aacps.org%7C1f62b33f8718437fcc3d08d866dcba26%7Cb7d27e93356b4ad88a7089c35df207c0%7C0&sdata=3bL7fjuNxBOTsHV%2FMjpn1ifTJoia8Dsjy%2BCTpRAj0yQ%3D&reserved=0
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.gle%2FCH6Uz2AEph6AcKYdA&data=01%7C01%7Cncurtis%40aacps.org%7C1f62b33f8718437fcc3d08d866dcba26%7Cb7d27e93356b4ad88a7089c35df207c0%7C0&sdata=3bL7fjuNxBOTsHV%2FMjpn1ifTJoia8Dsjy%2BCTpRAj0yQ%3D&reserved=0


What do spices, caterpillars and pen pals have in common??? Each of these items 
were used to kick- off PYP inquiry units happening at Monarch Academy 
Annapolis. Our creative teachers specialize in keeping our young learners curious! All 
grade levels have started PYP units, which are detailed below.

Are you interested in learning more about our program? Please consider attending out 
virtual PYP and Parent Nights! See the flyer on the next page for more details.

Pre-Kindergarten: Who We Are with the central idea: Friends and families define who 
we are. 
Kindergarten: Who We are with the central idea: People make choices that define 
who we are as individuals and communities. 
Grade 1: How the Word Works with the central idea: The world is filled with cycles 
and patterns. 
Grade 2: Where We Are in Place and Time with the central idea: Communities all over 
the world have similarities. 
Grade 3: Where We are in Place and Time with the central idea: Innovations over 
time have changed how humans interact, work and play.
Grade 4: Who We Are with the central idea: Traits and places influence identity.
Grade 5: Where we Are in Place and Time with the central idea: Journeys and 
explorations are a part of human progress.

*PYP UPDATE*
PY

P
PYP
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Literacy lessons are off to a great start at Monarch Annapolis!
Students are engaging in Interactive Read Aloud lessons, Explicit 
Comprehension lessons, and are learning to use some of our new digital 
subscriptions. Through Clever, students will be able to access a digital 
library called Literacy Pro with over 2,300 e-books! Primary students in 
Grades PreK-2 will be starting a journey to Ooka Island through 
Scholastic FIRST in order to help support their reading instruction. Keep 
your eye out for these exciting new programs.

*Literacy in October*

Happy Reading!

LI
TE

R
A

C
Y

The halfway point of the first quarter of the school year is this Friday, October 9, 2020. Traditionally at the 
mid-point of each marking period first through fifth grade students would come home with an Interim 
Progress Report from school so that parents/guardians are aware of how their child is progressing at that 
point in the quarter. This marking period physical or virtual copies of these reports will not be distributed to 
families.

Instead, parents/guardians of students in first grade and above are encouraged to register for and regularly 
monitor the progress of their child(ren) using Parent Portal. Parent Portal is a real-time application that 
connects directly to the gradebooks of your child's instructional team. You can log onto this app and 
monitor their progress from a computer or phone.

Directions for registering for and accessing your Parent Portal account are found on the AACPS Student-
Parent Portal Webpage and are also linked below. If you are creating an account for the first time, please 
call the school at 410-934-1444 to get the user ID and access code for your child. (This is not the same code 
they use for instruction daily).

We hope you find Parent Portal to be a user-friendly tool for monitoring progress as we approach mid-
marking period and throughout the school year.

Student/Parent Portal Establishing a Parent Portal Account (English)

Establishing a Parent Portal Account (Spanish) An Overview to Navigating Parent Portal (English)

An Overview to Navigating Parent Portal (Spanish)

*Parent Portal*
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https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.aacps.org%2FPage%2F1325&data=01%7C01%7Cncurtis%40AACPS.org%7C62c03ba417f342c9f91b08d869699e92%7Cb7d27e93356b4ad88a7089c35df207c0%7C0&sdata=N8rKrFiAAHIZbRhmAS4MQKb6ZFF9QrGVuVCURjFKSj4%3D&reserved=0
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.aacps.org%2Fcms%2Flib%2FMD02215556%2FCentricity%2FDomain%2F258%2FEstablishing%2520a%2520Parent%2520Portal%2520Account.pdf&data=01%7C01%7Cncurtis%40AACPS.org%7C62c03ba417f342c9f91b08d869699e92%7Cb7d27e93356b4ad88a7089c35df207c0%7C0&sdata=IdAWuu9TVzLujjX2WK%2B4LgAvHRaCL2NmM1OdRFVWPfQ%3D&reserved=0
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.aacps.org%2Fcms%2Flib%2FMD02215556%2FCentricity%2FDomain%2F258%2FEstablishing%2520a%2520Parent%2520Portal%2520Account.SPANISH.pdf&data=01%7C01%7Cncurtis%40AACPS.org%7C62c03ba417f342c9f91b08d869699e92%7Cb7d27e93356b4ad88a7089c35df207c0%7C0&sdata=J8O4MK%2Bmu75MzF46I378q81TnKufpj76QOrtNcCt5zE%3D&reserved=0
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.aacps.org%2Fcms%2Flib%2FMD02215556%2FCentricity%2FDomain%2F258%2FEstablishing%2520a%2520Parent%2520Portal%2520Account.SPANISH.pdf&data=01%7C01%7Cncurtis%40AACPS.org%7C62c03ba417f342c9f91b08d869699e92%7Cb7d27e93356b4ad88a7089c35df207c0%7C0&sdata=J8O4MK%2Bmu75MzF46I378q81TnKufpj76QOrtNcCt5zE%3D&reserved=0
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.aacps.org%2Fcms%2Flib%2FMD02215556%2FCentricity%2FDomain%2F258%2FParent_Portal_General_Overview%2520SPANISH.pdf&data=01%7C01%7Cncurtis%40AACPS.org%7C62c03ba417f342c9f91b08d869699e92%7Cb7d27e93356b4ad88a7089c35df207c0%7C0&sdata=sGgh4F7lfRIzsbv2e8fCFyv9AYXREGOK1JmdEdP3O1A%3D&reserved=0
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*Tech Corner*
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*Monarch PTA News*

October 3rd – 7PM General PTA Meeting Via Google Meets
October 18th – 7PM In person Parking lot vote for PTA Members (Vote 
on bylaws, budget, and positions)
October 21st – 7:30PM – Virtual Event –Mental Health and social and 
emotional wellbeing of children during COVID Via Google Meets
October 28th Submissions due for pumpkin decorating/carving contest

Important Dates
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